

ENGLISH 10 – REVISION OF THE FIRST-TERM TEST

PRACTICE TEST 1

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the underlined part that needs correction in each of the following questions

1. He didn't pass the exam last week, that made his parents very sad.
A B C D
2. When Lan was a little girl, she didn't used to cry at night.
A B C D
3. The old in Japan doesn't need you to help them when they are in a bus.
A B C D

Mark A, B, C or D to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions

4. _____ use the sign language to speak together.
A. The dead B. The blind C. The old D. The mute
5. This computer is capable _____ designing sophisticated graphics.
A. in B. with C. of D. on
6. Do you remember Miss Huong, _____ taught us English?
A. who B. whom C. that D. which
7. Don't touch the wall. It _____.
A. has just painted B. just painted C. just has been painted D. has just been painted
8. John and Mary have just got married. I think they _____ a baby soon.
A. will have B. are going to have C. are having D. would have
9. They have been in our country _____ December, 1st 2000.
A. for B. from C. since D. in
10. The police blocked off the road, _____ caused a traffic jam.
A. it B. that C. which D. whom
11. _____ is called the brain of the computer.
A. mouse B. keyboard C. CPU D. VDU
12. I work from Tuesday to Saturday, and Sunday and Monday are my.....
A. days out B. working days C. days off D. breaks
13. Wea party next Sunday, would you like to come ?
A. have B. will have C. are having D. is going to have
14. I feel tired. I think Isick.
A. won't be B. am going to be C. will be D. am being
15. IEnglish since 2015.
A. have been taught B. has taught C. taught D. have taught
16. These are the books _____ my father likes very much.
A. which B. that C. who D. A & B are correct
17. It was quite a cold day it was sunny.
A. because B. in spite of C. because of D. although
18. He came in tired and hungry and badly need of a bath.
A. for B. to C. on D. in
19. Most of the roads in the city have been recently.
A. replaced B. resurfaced C. removed D. returned

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the sentence that best combines each pair of sentences in the following questions

20. He told her about the book. He liked it best.
A. He told her about the book which he liked it best.
B. He told her about the book which he liked best.
C. He told her about the book whom he liked best.

D. He told her about the book whose he liked best.

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the word that differs from the other three in the position of the primary stress in each of the following questions

21. A. determinate B. exhibition C. miraculous D. professional
22. A. disabled B. gradually C. accuracy D. calculating

Read the passage and mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions

In 1858, a French engineer, Thome De Garmond arrived in England with a plan for a 21-mile tunnel across the English Channel. He said that it would be possible to build a platform in the centre of the Channel. This platform would **serve** as a port and a railway station. This tunnel would be well ventilated if tall chimneys were built above the sea level.

In 1860, a better plan was put forward by an Englishman, William Low. He suggested that a double railway tunnel should be built. **This** would solve the problem of ventilation. For if a train entered this tunnel, it would draw in fresh air behind it. Forty- two years later, a tunnel was actually begun. If, at the time, the British had not feared invasion, it would have been completed. Recently, there has again been great interest in the idea of a Channel Tunnel. If it is built, it will connect Britain to Europe for the first time in history.

23. Which of the following would the best title for the passage?
A. The Channel Tunnel B. Thome De Garmond
C. William Low D. Connecting Britain to Europe
24. The word “**serve**” in line 3 could best be replaced by?
A. work B. plan C. complete D. solve
25. When was a tunnel actually begun?
A. 1858 B. 1860 C. 1842 D. 1902
26. The word “**this**” in line 7 refers to?
A. the building of a double railway tunnel.
B. the problem of ventilation.
C. the building of a platform in the centre of the Channel.
D. the connecting from Britain to Europe.
27. All of the followings are true **except**
A. Thome De Garmond came from France.
B. Solving the problem of ventilation was impossible.
C. William Low was a French engineer.
D. Channel Tunnel will connect Britain to Europe if it is built.

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the correct word or phrase for each of the blanks

The use of computers and the Internet allows people to work at home instead of (20) to work. For example, a journalist (21) lives in a remote part of the world still gets in his articles on time for the next day’s newspapers. The Internet allows businesses to communicate (22) customers and workers in any part of the world for the cost of a local telephone call. E.mail allows users to send (23), pictures and other data from one part of the world to another in at least 5 minutes. New computer programs allow two users in different parts of the world to work on the same document at the same time. The Internet is providing a lot of new business opportunities. Some businesses are advertising their products on the Internet – finding new customers and making more job opportunities. People can use the Internet to do shopping. This saves a lot of time. It is (24) to use the Internet for education – students may

connect with their teachers from home to send or receive e. mail or talk a problem through “on-line” rather than attend a class.

- | | | | |
|-------------------|---------------|--------------|--------------|
| 28. A to work | B. working | C. worked | D. have work |
| 29. A who | B. whom | C. which | D. whose |
| 30. A on | B. in | C. with | D. to |
| 31. A programs | B. documents | C. CPU | D. books |
| 32. A. impossible | B. unpossible | C. incapable | D. possible |

Mark the letter A,B, C, or D to indicate the sentence that best completes each of the following exchanges

33. A: Could you tell me what a cell phone is used for? B: Well,.....
- A. It is very useful
B. It contains very large amount of information
C. It is used to talk to people when you are away
D. Thank you very much
34. Peter : “ Do you feel like going to the cinema this evening ?”. Mary: “ _____ ”
- A. I don’t agree. I’m afraid
B. You’re welcome
C. That would be great
D. I feel very bored

Mark the letter A,B, C, or D to indicate the word(s) CLOSEST in meaning to the underlined word(s)in each of the following questions

35. She taught in a school for the deaf and dumb.
- A. people who are unable to see
B. people who are mentally ill
C. people who have a bad memory
D. people who are unable to hear and speak
36. The cottage is surrounded by the most glorious countryside.
- A. ordinary
B. honorable
C. beautiful
D. gloomy

Mark the letter A,B, C, or D to indicate the word(s) OPPOSITE in meaning to the underlined word(s)in each of the following questions

37. Some of the more time-consuming jobs can now be done by machines.
- A. taking much time
B. taking little time
C. odd
D. not affected by time
38. We suppose the trip will be very interesting.
- A. exciting
B. pleasing
C. surprising
D. boring

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the word whose underlined part pronounced differently from that of the rest in each of the following questions

- | | | | |
|--------------------|----------------|-----------------|-----------------|
| 39. A. teacher | B. <u>term</u> | C. <u>other</u> | D. <u>about</u> |
| 40. A. <u>cook</u> | B. <u>book</u> | C. <u>foot</u> | D. <u>food</u> |

- The End -